
CALENDAR DATES  

   TERM 3 2017 

Sept 1 

Fri 

Fatherõs Day Breakfast & Liturgy 

Sept 4 

Mon 

Literacy & Numeracy Week 

Assembly Presented by Year 3 

2:45 pm 

Sept 5 

Tue 

Mathematical òWarm Upó Games 

9:00 am 

Sunshine Reading 9:30-10:00 am 

Sept 6 

Wed 

Year 1 & Year 4  

Parish Mass 9:00 am 

PBL Showcase 6:30 pm 

Sept 7 

Thur 

Author visit Michael Salmon 

12:45 - 1:45pm: Kindergarten,  

Year 1 and Stage 3  

 

1:45 - 2:15pm (Afternoon Tea): 

Michael will be selling and  

signing books for students in the 

hall.  

 

2:15 - 3:15pm: Year 2, Year 3 and 

Year 4   

3:15pm (After School): Michael 

will be selling and signing books 

for students and parents in the 

hall.   

Sept 8 

Fri 

Stage 3 Touch Gala Day 

Sept 11 

Mon 

Assembly presented by Kinder 

2:45 pm 

Sept 13 

Wed 

Year 2 Parish Mass 9:00 am 

New classrooms meeting 6:30 pm 

Sept 15 

Fri 

Stage 2 Touch Gala Day 

Sept 18 

Mon 

Assembly Presented by Stage 3 

2:45 pm 

Sept 21 

Thur 

St Matthewõs Day  

Mass 9:00 am 

Stage 3 Spring Fair 

Sep t 22 

Fri 

Staff Development Day 

Last  day of Term 3 

 

St Matthewõs Catholic Primary School 
 

  12 Tebbutt Street                                                                            Telephone:  (02) 45602300 
  PO Box 406                                                            Email:  stmatthews@parra.catholic.edu.au                      
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NEWSLETTER WEEK 7  
    31st August 2017 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
Over the past fortnight young parishioners, many of them students of St    
Matthewôs School, received the sacrament of Confirmation from Monsignor 
Ron McFarlane. This is a significant moment in the faith life of these children 
and strengthens the bond they have in their relationship with God and Jesus.  
 
During his homily Monsignor Ron reminded those present that the gifts of the 
Holy Spirit are always available to us but we need to be ñtuned inò to the   
presence of the Spirit to activate these gifts. The analogy used by Monsignor 
Ron was like a television it is only useful if it is tuned in and turned on.  
 
As a community we are called also to support these young parishioners to live 
the lives of Christians and to be witnesses to others through our words 
thoughts and actions - to make the world a better place. As followers of Christ 
we are called to do great things in the service of others. 
 
It was wonderful to be able to share this important milestone with the families 
and extended families of the children. 
 
May the God of Light who was pleased to enlighten the disciplesô minds by 

the outpouring of the Spirit,  
grant us gladness and make us always abound with the gifts of the same 

spirit.  
Amen. 

 
New Classrooms 
 
Following on from items in recent newsletters about additional classrooms for 
our students and the expansion of the COSHC service, a meeting was recently 
held to refine plans for this work. To share the information around this work a 
meeting will be held on Wednesday 13th September at 6:30pm. At this    
meeting information about the plans, work that will be carried out and     
timeline for the project, as well as give the chance to raise and address      
questions that you as parents may have. A note is accompanying this        
newsletter for you to indicate if you will be attending this meeting.  
 
Staffing Update 
 
Mrs Stockman and Mrs Neave will begin their maternity leave at the end of 
this school term. I am pleased to share with the community that we have    
appointed Miss Maggie Sullivan to replace Mrs Neave to work in Yr. 1 on 
Wednesday and as our music/drama teacher on Thursday and Friday. Also 
Miss Rosemary Sant has been appointed to replace Mrs Stockman in Stage 3 
for next term until the end of the year. Both Miss Sullivan and Miss Sant are 
known to our students and this will assist with a smooth transition for     
learning. As a community we wish Mrs Stockman and Mrs Neave the very best 
as they prepare for the joyous arrival of their babies. 
 
In partnership let us continue to develop in the children strong minds and 
gentle hearts 
 
Tim Vane-Tempest, 
Principal.  



Enrolling Now for 2018  
 
The enrolments continue to be open for Kindergarten 2018. If your child turns 5 before the 31st July, 2018 and you would 
like them to start at St Matthewôs, please contact the school office to pick up or have an enrolment pack sent to you. If 
you know of any family who are seeking enrolment for 2018 or our 2017 classes please pass on this information. 

 
Staff Development Day  
 
Our staff Professional Learning Day for Term 3 will be on Friday 22nd September. All staff will be involved in this day 
there will be no supervision provided for students. 
 

Primary Voices Choral Celebration   

 
On Monday of next week a group of 50 students from St Matthewôs will be performing at the Primary Voices Choral  
Celebration at St. Dominicôs Penrith. Thanks to Mrs Neave and Mrs Brand who have been working with this group of  
students along with outside tutors each week to prepare for this performance. We wish them well as they continue to  
prepare for their big night. Ticket sales are open online at https://www.trybooking.com/QXBW . For parents and family of 
those involved a note regarding arrangements for transport etc. on the day, a note has been sent home with this          
information. 
 

School Phone Number  
 
Just a reminder the school office phone number has changed to 4560 2300. 
 

Kiss & Drop/Parking in Little Church St  
 
Thank you to all who have made use of the Kiss & Drop zone before and after school over the past 2 weeks. There has 
been a significant drop in the length of the vehicles queuing along Little Church St and significant increase in the speed 
of pick up and leaving.  The local council traffic safety officer has recently made further observations and has asked that 
her thanks for the cooperation and politeness of our parents when approached be passed on to our community. Whilst I 
am sure that there is some frustration when having to drive around the block when the zone is full your cooperation is 
very much appreciated and ensures this service is available into the future.   
 
As a reminder to us all the guidelines for using this service are below: 
 
 Kiss & Drop will operate between 8:30 am and 9:00 am and 3:15 pm and 3:35 pm 
 Cars will follow in single file through the drop zone 
 Drivers should move as far as possible into the zone before stopping to allow children to get out or when               
 picking up 
 Children need to exit the car on the left hand-side so they are not walking behind or between cars using the zone 
 No overtaking of vehicles in the Kiss & Drop zone 
 Drivers need to stay in their car at all times ï no parking is permitted in the Kiss & Drop 
 When leaving the Kiss & Drop zone be aware of other drivers and pedestrians. 
 
 

 NAPLAN Readiness Test  
 
The trial readiness test will take place for our Yr. 3 & 5 students next week, 4th-8th September. For our school all        
students in Yrs. 3 & 5 will participate. The school readiness test is a ópractice runô for schools to assess their technology 
needs ahead of NAPLAN Online, which is planned to begin in 2019. As a result the readiness test is not an assessment 
of student ability. 
 

Save The Date!                                                                                     
 
This is an early notification for the annual St Matthewôs Parish Dinner Dance on Friday 3rd November. This event is the 
major social and fundraising occasion for the parish. It is a great night of fun and entertainment, bringing together the 
three schools of our parish as well as the wider Catholic community. More information will follow in the coming weeks. 
 



 
 
Greetings St Matthewôs School Community!  
 
This coming Sunday is significant in the lives of many of the male members of the St Matthewôs Community.  How so you 
ask?  Well, lost in the run up to the Rugby League play offs, is Fathers Day.  Somewhat overcome by the commercialism that 
has swallowed up this celebration of male parenthood,  
 
Fathers Day remains an opportunity to recognise the contributions the fathers and grandfathers have made to our school 
family. Being a father in the modern era is not without its challenges.   
When one reflects on the challenges of the modern era spare a thought for St Joseph.  Being foster father to our Lord       
certainly presented its challenges. A carpenter by trade, St Joseph was busy making ends meet. He had the same worries 
and joys bringing up a child ï teaching Him things, caring for Him and protecting Him. St Joseph was also very proud of his 
foster son: imagine how proud he was finding Jesus lecturing the elders in the synagogue! (But extremely worried             
beforehand when Jesus was lost!). Ah, the confidence of youth.  One may argue that little has changed!!  
 
However, in the modern era with seemingly never ending pressures, St Joseph offers the fathers of our community a strong 
and positive role model.  A hard working, quiet achiever, St Joseph was a stable and sensible voice in the life of Jesus.        
St Joseph was a source of great wisdom for the maturing Jesus.  
 
Of course, the challenge that faced St Joseph was just how much advice do you give to the Son of God?  This questioning is 
something that the modern father can relate to.  Society places immense pressure on the men of our community to be the 
perfect father.  Regardless, fathers must trust their instinct and act in the best interest of their child.  I am sure St Joseph 
faced many challenges not dissimilar to the modern father ï although the society in which we exist is significantly different.  
 
So, Fathers and Grandfathers of St Matthews, we salute your paternal work and offer great thanks to you.  Please            
remember, when the going gets tough, consider asking St Joseph for guidance and wisdom.  I am sure St Joseph will be 
there for you.  St Joseph is the Patron Saint of Workers.  St Joseph- Pray for us. 
  
To capture the devotion to Saint Joseph within the Catholic liturgy, in 1870, Pope Pius IX declared Saint Joseph the patron of 
the universal Church. In 1955, Pope Pius XII added the feast of Saint Joseph the Worker. This silent saint, who was given 
the noble task of caring and watching over the Virgin Mary and Jesus, now cares for and watches over the Church and   
models for all the dignity of human work. https://www.franciscanmedia.org/saint-joseph-the-worker/ 
 
 
Have a very Happy Fatherôs Day on Sunday to all our Fathers, Grandfathers and Great Grandfathers. 
 
God Bless. 
 
Ann Climpson 
 
Jesus in our hearts ï Forever! 
 
Our Lady of Fatima ï Pray for us. 
 
St Matthew- Pray for us. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dates to remember-   
 
          Tuesday, 29

th
 of August:         First Penance Information Night- 7.30 pm 

   (Chisholm Primary School) 
 Wednesday, 30

th
 of August:     First Penance Information Night- 7.30 pm 

 (St Matthewôs Church) 
 

 

 



    

National Literacy and Numeracy Week - 

òDISCOVERó 
Monday 4th -  Sunday 10th September 2017  

 
       

We hope you can join us in celebrating Literacy and Numeracy Week in Week 8 of this Term.   

     

       

       

Tuesday September 5th  - Mathematical ñWarm Upò Games 

Join your children in class at 9am to warm their brains and get ready for the hard thinking 

we need for our Maths lessons. 

 

       

Tuesday September 5th  - Sunshine Reading  

In what has become a beautiful annual event, bring your favourite book on Tuesday 

morning and join the school in some sunshine reading! All family members are invited to 

read on the green starting at 9:30am . Students will move back to class around 10:00am. 

       

 

Wednesday September 6th  - PBL Showcase  

All students will have the opportunity today to share their PBL with their fellow students. Each 

student will also have the opportunity to visit every classroom to see what Projects other students 

have been working on. 

Our parents and grandparents are invited to join the school community at 6:30pm  to ñDiscoverò 

what projects have been developed this term. 

 

 

Thursday September 7th  - Author visit - Michael Salmon  

We are lucky to have a visit from Michael Salmon author of : 

Alexander Bunyip, The Dinosaur whoé, The Monster who ate Canberra and many 

more. 

At Recess and after school  the students will have an opportunity to buy his books and 

get them autographed. 

   

We hope to see you at one or ALL the events of Literacy and Numeracy Week 

 

Joanne Digwood 

Assistant Principal 



Kinder Eli Leighton: For his improvement in writing. Well Done! 

Amandha Sevilla: For her excellent effort in guided reading groups! 

Bethany Smith: For her consistent participation in class discussions and learning activities. 

Spencer Sammut: For demonstrating excellent teamwork skills when using the Bee-bot Robots. 

Year 1 Pyper Phillips: For becoming a more independent writer, well done! 
Ava Cook:  For always considering her audience and purpose of her written work, well done! 
Melissa Su: For always taking pride in the presentation of her work, well done! 
Jack Caldwell: For being a focused and hardworking team member in PBL, well done! 

Year 2 Charlotte Galea: For her great focus in all learning areas and for being a respectful class member. 
Aiden Edwards-London : For his outstanding focus and consistent effort in all areas of his learning.  
Louis Gatt : For his consistent effort and hard work in all areas of his learning.  
Connor Holland : For his excellent focus and showing great responsibility towards his learning on Friday. Well done! 

Year 3 Campbell Howden: For excellent work on his PBL - National Parks. 
Ashton Vista: For working diligently in Mathematics on data collection and analysis. 
Mia Wilks: For working hard to complete her work to a high standard. 
Emily El Hindy: For improvement in all writing tasks.  

Year 4 Molly MCClymont: For participating well in and responding during reciprocal reading.  
Cecilia Wong: For outstanding effort in PBL presentation for changes in technology over time.  
William Clarke: For consistent effort with all his learning.   
Lincoln Burgess: For consistent effort with all learning tasks. 

Stage 3 Blue Lola Layton : For writing and presenting an engaging speech about 'Racism'. 
Matthew Isles : For persevering when developing and presenting your speech for Voice of Youth. 
Harmony Martin: For working hard to revise, refine and edit your Voice of Youth speech which you presented clearly 
and confidently. 

Stage 3 Gold Amy Galea: Persistence in multiplicative maths tasks. 
Jordan Sharp: For a well written Voice of Youth Speech. 
Alyssa Kirk:  A well researched and well written Voice of Youth Speech. 

Stage 3 White Dylan Sheehy: For an engaging Voice of Youth Speech on Ned Kelly. 
Keiara King: For seeking to continually extend herself during Mathematics. 
Isabella Stanford: Well thought out and written Voice of Youth speech. 

 
 





¢ŀǊƎŜǘ - фл҈  
ŀǾŜǊŀƎŜ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

 
9ǾŜǊȅ [ŜŀǊƴŜǊΣ  
9ǾŜǊȅ 5ŀȅ  

 
!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ  

ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘ   
фнΦфф҈ 

 

As you know it is very important that children attend school every day. Quite often leave is requested 
by parents for various reasons. While we understand that this may be necessary sometimes, it is not 
encouraged as every school day is important for every child. 
 
If you intend taking your child out of school for five days or more you must make a formal application 
in writing to the Principal and fill out an application for extended leave which is available from the 
school office.  
 
It is important for you to know that, depending on circumstances, this leave may not be granted. Each 
application will be considered on an individual basis and could depend on circumstances such as the 
intention for the leave, your childôs attendance, and the impact the leave may have on your childôs  
academic progress. 
 

These regulations are in place to make sure that your child achieves to his/her full potential and I 

know you will understand the reasoning behind them.  


